
 

FROM: Conna Bral, Assistant Provost, Education Professions 
 
RE: American College of Education / Learners Edge Graduate Courses 
 
DATE: November 14, 2021  
 
The purpose of this letter is to verify that the courses offered by Learner’s Edge in partnership 
with American College of Education (ACE) are designed specifically for graduate-level 
continuing education purposes to help educators stay current in their field and meet continuing 
licensure needs.  
 
ACE will review each Learners Edge completer’s work for transfer credit and will award credit, 
as appropriate. Learners Edge courses are transcribed as continuing education graduate-level 
credit at American College of Education and are continuously evaluated by our education 
department. Effective November 14, 2021, Learners Edge course completers who meet 
American College of Education program admission requirements can transfer up to nine credits 
toward the focus of study or elective areas in the following M.Ed. and Ed.D. programs, M.Ed. in 
Advanced Studies, M.Ed. in Curriculum and Instruction, M.Ed. in Educational Technology, M.Ed. 
in Elementary Education, M.Ed. in Integrated Curriculum, M.Ed. in Special Education, Ed.D. in 
Curriculum & Instruction, Ed.D. in Leadership, Ed.D. in Instructional Technology, and Ed.D. in 
Secondary Language.  Additionally, (6) credits of LE education can be applied to the M.Ed. in 
Teacher Leadership degree program.  Enrollment in individual courses for graduate credit does 
not constitute enrollment in a graduate degree program.  
 
Course completion is documented with a letter grade and posted in semester continuing 
graduate-level credits on an official college transcript. American College of Education is 
accredited by the Higher Learning Commission.  
 
Thank you for your interest in taking graduate-level continuing education courses from 
American College of Education.   
 

 
 

https://www.ace.edu/about/accreditation

